STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26710

Manufacturers of all terrain vehicles (ATV) and utility type vehicles (UTV) wish to develop new products
which are more capable and stable models of these types of vehicles. To do so requires more width and
weight than current law allows. Current Idaho statutory definitions limit ATVs to 50 inches and UTVs to
74 inches. This bill would increase maximum widths by 5 inches for ATVs (up to 55 inches) and 6 inches
for UTVs (up to 80 inches). The bill also deletes the current statutory weight maximum for UTVs which is
2000 pounds, to be consistent with House Bill 24. There being no present statutory weight maximum for
ATVs, the bill does nothing to change that status quo.

FISCAL NOTE

This bill would have no impact on the General Fund because it defines the size and weight of ATV and UTV
vehicles and has no effect on fees.

Contact:
Representative Jason A. Monks
(208) 332-1000

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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